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Phone number : 0953-588-37211 email address :  cmotuguegaraocityiay,mail.com   

OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR 

28 March 2025 

THE PRESIDING OFFICER AND MEMBERS 
Sangguniang Panlungsod 
This City 

Dear Presiding Officer and Members of the Sanggunian: 

Herewith is the request of Bishop Kenneth A. Cortez of the Church of the Living God — 
Philippines relative the closure of Maggay Street, corner Diciano Street to Stephen Street, for 
the conduct of the National Youth Camp on April 16-20, 2025 

Thank you and regards! 

In the name of public service, 

MAILA RO 
City Mayor  

IO S. TING-QUE 
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CHURCH OF THE LIVING GOD - PHILIPPINES 
Worldwide Mission Apostolic Incorporated 

Sharon Village, Cataggaman Nuevo, Tuguegarao City, Cagayan 

March 28, 2025 

HON. MAILA ROSARIO S. TING-QUE 
Mayor, Tuguegarao City 
Office of the City Mayor 
Carig Sur, Tuguegarao City, Cagayan 
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Madam: 

Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ! 

The Church of the Living God - Philippines will be conducting its National Youth 
Camp on April 16-20, 2025 at the CLG Headquarters, Sharon Village. 

The abovementioned gathering vvill be participated by more than three thousand 
young people coming from the CLG Churches all over the country-. This year, we 
are striving to provide an unforgettable experience for the young people who 
will be attending with the ultimate purposes of strengthening their Christian 
spirituality and bolster camaraderie among them through fellowships, bible 
games, and sports activities. 

I am writing to request the temporary closure of Maggay St. corner Diciano 
to Stephen St. in front of the CLG compound, Cataggaman Nuevo, from 
April 16 to 20, 2025 (6:00am to 6:00pm) for the purpose of hosting a youth 
camp. The road closure is necessary to ensure the safety and security of all 
participants, volunteers, and staff members attending the camp. It will allow 
us to manage traffic, prevent congestion, and provide a safe environment for 
outdoor activities, transportation, and general event logistics. 

We respectfully ask for your approval of this request and would appreciate 
any guidance on the procedures, permits, or requirements needed to proceed 
with the road closure. Thank you very much for you unwavering support to the 
endeavors of the CLG. May our good Lord bless you always. 

Respectfully yours, 

BISHOP KEN H . CORTEZ - 09 ((p 1 3 69-2° 
President, CLG - Philippines 
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